CDC-HKEAA Committee on English Language (2015-2017)

First Meeting
Date of meeting: 20 October 2015 (Tuesday)
Gist of the meeting:
	1. The term of office (i.e. September 2015-August 2017), roles and functions of the committee were explained to members and their attention was drawn to issues related to confidentiality and publicity.
2. A secret ballot election was conducted. Ms Mary YU was elected the Chairperson of the Committee with four votes.

3. Members were introduced to the relevant sections from the English Language Curriculum and Assessment Guide (S4-6), which were updated upon the completion of the NAS Review. As regards the Medium-term Review recommendation on the number of elective modules to be taught, it was commented that the flexibility in offering two to three modules allowed the learning and teaching process to be geared towards learners’ interests and needs. 



	

	4. The background for the updating of the English Language Education Key Learning Area Curriculum Guide (ELE KLACG) was presented. It was noted that the ELE KLACG would be extended from 9 years (i.e. P1-S3) to 12 years (i.e. P1-S6) and cover both the English Language and Literature in English subjects. There would be a two-month consultation starting from early December 2015. 

	

	5. There was an increase in the number of candidates awarded Level 2 or above compared with that of the 2014 Examination. Taken overall, there had been very slight variations in the percentages of candidates attaining Levels 1-5** since the inaugural HKDSE Examination in 2012.



	6. It was pointed out that weaker candidates tended to spend a considerable amount of time familiarising themselves with all eight questions in Part B of Paper 2 (Writing) before deciding which topic to attempt, and the requirements of the questions were generally not aligned with the learning and teaching of the Elective Part in schools. Members agreed that the design of Paper 2 (Writing) should be reviewed and that this recommendation should be put to the CDC Committee on English Language Education for its endorsement at its next meeting. Should this endorsement be forthcoming, the HKEAA representatives undertook to begin the process of drawing up plans for revamping Paper 2 (Writing), including, where necessary, collection of stakeholders’ views.  
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